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TEXT: Philippians 4:13 "I can do all things in him who
strengthens me."

How much is enough? As I listen to people talk, one of the
things I often hear them say is how much "stuff" they have.
Sometimes they are talking about the garage; sometimes the
basement; sometimes the whole house. Sometimes they call it
"stuff", sometimes "junk", and sometimes "clutter." But it all
comes down to the same thing. They can hardly believe how many
things they have accumulated over the years.

Mrs. Muth and I, for instance, moved here eight-and-a-half
years ago. One of the reasons we bought the house we did was
because it had so many closets and cupboards, and a large
basement storage area. "We'll never fill all that up," we told
ourselves, but guess what? A couple of years ago we rented one
of those commercial storage sheds, and our house is still
bursting at the seams. But we are not the only ones. As far as
I can tell, many of you have the same problem.

No doubt, the advertising industry has something to do with
that. Twenty-five years ago, the marketing director for General
Foods spoke about the impact that advertising had on an average
family in a suburb of New York City. He said that on a typical
day, the father and mother would read newspapers containing 510
display ads. But that was just the beginning.

The father, remember this was twenty-five years ago, would
catch a bus to the railroad station and, on that bus, would be
exposed to 23 advertising signs. On the train, he would see 41
more ads and pass 40 billboards outside. Walking through Grand
Central Station he would see 63 posters and on the subway 49
more.

Furthermore, during the day, that mother and father would
hear 53 radio commercials and, looking through two magazines,
would see 447 ads there. Meanwhile their children would read two

comic books containing 25 advertisements each. And, in the
evening, the family would turn on the TV where they would see 64
commercials. All in all, during an average 15 hour day, that
family would be bombarded by no less than 1,340 advertisements
of one kind or other.

Now I do not have any current statistics, and I am not sure
just how different it might be here in Milwaukee, but I suspect
our situation would not be very different. And that constant
emphasis on things tends to make us forget that our greatest








